White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


September 12, 2011

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:31 p.m. on Monday, September 12, 2011.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Raymond Price and Michelle Rahl representing Marathon, Monika Galinaitis, Marvin Speer, Richard Morrison, Randy Clear, Lisa McGiveron, and Garry Rowe.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the August 8,  2011  Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried. 
There was discussion on JR Sand and Gravel and the fact that their personal property taxes are due soon. A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to discuss the renewal of his special use permit at the October meeting.   Motion carried.

Marvin Speer took the floor and stated his concerns to the representatives from Marathon.  He would like them to “stop procrastinating and move along with this project” He would like to have a public meeting as soon as possible.  Raymond Price assured us that they would try to put together a public meeting sooner than 5 weeks from today.

Monika Galinaitis took the floor and re-stated her concerns regarding the natural gas drilling that is occurring on M-2.  She would like to have more information on this well from Mike Rodgers.  We will get a letter to him requesting this information.
We discussed the offer from Wolverine for the $1500.00 grant.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to contact Wolverine and ask for the paperwork regarding the grant.  Motion carried.
Raymond Price took the floor to give us an update on the gas spill.  As of today, there have been approximately 3409 barrels (approx. 143,211 gallons) of gas reclaimed.
There was discussion on the pond at Brogan Rd. and Swan.  Mr. Clear assured us that he will work on the landscaping around the pond to make it acceptable.

Richard Morrison reported that he had gotten information from Sgt. Ott stating that we are in line for an emergency warning system.

We discussed the request by Paul McAdams to use the township hall for a hunter safety class.  Since there is a possibility of having up to 60 kids and they would need to use the old hall along with the new, we had to decline their request.

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.   

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 9:03 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

